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EFSA is aware of the need to provide more detailed recommendations for field studies 
and we expect that recommendations as to the design of field studies and suitability of 
control plots will be included in the revised Bee Guidance Document. As you know, 
EFSA will launch a public consultation on the draft revised Guidance and you are very 
welcome to provide any comments at that time. This public consultation will be held later 
this year via the website of the EFSA2.  

Please note also that the setting of a Specific Protection Goal for honeybees relied on 
simulations with the model Beehave and not on control data from field studies. Also, the 
proposal made by Commission for the Specific Protection Goal for bumble bees and 
solitary bees during the Standing Committee Plants, Animals, Food and Feed of 30-31 
March 2022 does not rely on control data of field studies.  

In fact, during that meeting, the Commission proposed to work, at this moment and 
considering the current absence of sufficiently robust evidence, on the basis of an 
undefined threshold for both solitary bees and bumblebees. The Commission also 
proposed to require, as part of the data requirements, by default field studies on 
bumblebees and solitary bees unless the lower tier risk assessments for honeybees, 
bumblebees and non-target arthropods other than bees show no effects for the active 
substance under investigation.  Member States were invited to send in their position on 
this proposal by 25 April 2022.  

Yours sincerely, 

      

 
 

  

                                                 
2 https://www.efsa.europa.eu/en/calls/consultations 




